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The meeting was held to address the following matters on the order of business, document CP/CAJP-2543/07:
1. Continued planning of special and working meetings of the CAJP
· Draft agenda for the special meeting of the CAJP on topics of current interest in international humanitarian law (CP/CAJP-2540/07)
The Chair gave the floor to the representative of the Secretariat, Dr. John Wilson, so that he could provide any necessary explanations regarding the aforementioned agenda.  Dr. Wilson informed participants that the document presented to the delegations had been compiled with the help of the International Committee of the Red Cross (ICRC).  He also pointed out that the topics to be addressed at the special meeting had been based on ICRG suggestions and previous special meetings. 

As for the item on the agenda dealing with informational topics, he said new issues had been included, such as internal violence. 

He also pointed out that some member states might give presentations at the meeting, but that had yet to be decided.
Finally, he stressed that the special meeting would enjoy the support of the ICRC.
The Chair offered the floor to the delegations for any comments they might like to make.
The delegation of Mexico thanked the Secretariat for circulating the draft agenda. It underscored its positive aspects and also suggested some changes. The speaker said, first, that his delegation considered it very important for compliance with the mandate of resolution 2293 to include a high-level segment on the agenda, such as discussion of a political nature at the start of the meeting before proceeding to the more technical topics on the agenda. He also said that ICRC operations in the Americas was an informational topic rather than one of concern in terms of international humanitarian law. At the same time, he emphasized that the delegation of Mexico considered that the subject of the use of private security firms in armed conflicts had become highly topical at the present time and he proposed that it be included on the agenda for the meeting. 

He ended by saying that Mexico had other ideas about what could be addressed specifically in certain areas and that the delegation would submit all its comments in writing.
The delegations of Costa Rica and Colombia said they were consulting with their ministries of foreign affairs and would send their comments in writing. 

The delegation of Colombia added that it would like to have more details about the presentation to be given by the ICRC on its activities in Colombia; for instance, with respect to the topics it would deal with and the degree of detail it would go into.
The delegation of Saint Kitts and Nevis said it had the same kind of queries as Colombia. The speaker said his delegation considered that a broad approach in the ICRC presentation would be useful. It also asked whether the ICRC was working in other countries and, if so, what form its intervention took. It also inquired whether its work was limited to the permanent missions or whether it also acted in other areas, such as natural disaster relief.
The Chair commented that at a recent meeting with the ICRC, its representatives had said that the Committee was only active in two countries: Colombia and Haiti. Nevertheless, he offered the floor to the Secretariat, so that it could answer the delegations’ questions.
Dr. John Wilson said that the ICRC operations in Colombia and Haiti had been chosen as a topic for discussion at the special meeting because they were the two countries regarded as bases for the Committee’s activities. He pointed out, too, that the topics for discussion had been reviewed at the highest level of the OAS and the ICRC, during a meeting of the OAS Secretary General and the President of the ICRC.
He also explained that, in general, the International Committee of the Red Cross addressed custody and implementation of international humanitarian law treaties, while national Red Cross groups focused on humanitarian assistance, which included natural disaster relief.
The Committee Chair thanked Dr. Wilson and reminded those present that the next meeting of the CAJP would be held on November 15. He therefore proposed giving the delegations until November 8 to remit their written comments on the agenda in question, as that would leave time for them to be circulated prior to the meeting.  The proposal was approved.
· Curriculum for the Second Course on International Humanitarian Law (CP/CAJP-2541/07)
The Chair gave the floor to the representative of the Secretariat, for him to report on progress made.
Dr. John Wilson explained that the idea of the course was to provide an overview of all matters related to international humanitarian law (IHL) and of the topics within that branch of law that had been worked on in the inter-American human rights system.
He also explained that this second course aimed to explore certain topics in greater detail than in the first course. Nevertheless, he said that hopefully there would be an initial presentation providing an overview for those who had not been able to take part in the first course.
He mentioned that the keynote theme of the course would be the Role of International Humanitarian Law in the Inter-American Human Rights System. He said that the two topics included had been chosen by the ICRC and were more specific.
Some delegations said that they were awaiting comments by their ministries of foreign affairs.
In this case, too, November 8 was set as the deadline for the presentation of written comments by the delegations.
The Chair mentioned that the Secretariat had already received written comments from the delegation of Mexico regarding the draft agendas for the Working Meeting on the International Criminal Court (CP/CAJP-2535/07 add. 1) and the Annual Meeting on implementation of the Inter-American Program for the Promotion and Protection of the Human Rights of Migrants, Including Migrant Workers and their Families (CP/CAJP-2534/07 add. 1). Since no more observations had been received, he proposed approving both drafts, which had already been presented at the CAJP meeting of September 20, this time with Mexico’s comments incorporated.
The delegation of Venezuela said it had not finished evaluating the agenda with Mexico’s proposals and asked that the deadline also be extended to November 8.  Its request was approved.
· Draft schedule for the special meeting on the right to freedom of thought and expression (CP/CAJP-2542/07)
The Chair gave the floor to the Secretariat, for it to report on progress made. The representative of the Secretariat said that the draft schedule in question had been taken from the 2007 General Assembly mandate, which was very similar to the previous year’s.
He explained that the resolution requested that the meeting last two days. Accordingly, it had been scheduled for November 29 and 30, 2007. 

It was agreed to set the same November 8 deadline for reception of the delegations’ comments as for the other draft agendas.
2. Comments on resolution AG/RES. 2283 (XXXVII-O/07), “Study of the Rights and the Care of Persons Under Any Form of Detention or Imprisonment”
The Chair offered the floor to the representative of the Executive Secretariat of the IACHR, Ms. María Claudia Pulido, so that she could explain what was being done in the IACHR to comply with the mandates contained in this resolution.
The IACHR representative gave a presentation on the Commission’s activities in recent months, especially as regards the Rapporteurship on the Rights of Persons Deprived of their Liberty.
She commented on the visit to Haiti in July 2007 to evaluate the situation in detention centers. 

She also mentioned the visit by the president of the IACHR and Rapporteur on this subject, Dr. Florentín Meléndez, to Guajaca, Mexico, in August 2007. 

As for published reports, she mentioned that on July 28 the IACHR had adopted the report entitled Access to Justice and Social Inclusion: The Path toward Strengthening Democracy in Bolivia, Chapter 2 of which is devoted to a study of the state of the country’s penitentiaries carried out as the result of the visit to Bolivia in November 2006.
With respect to sound penitentiary practices and principles, she recalled the work being done in preparation for the seminar to be held in Buenos Aires from November 12 to 16. She mentioned that the Rapporteurship and the Government of Argentina were putting the finishing touches to the preparations for that event.
She added that, in compliance with the mandates, the IACHR had been consulting both States and civil society organizations. In that connection, she announced that it had been decided to resume consultations over the Internet in order to give more states an opportunity to express their views regarding best penitentiary practices. The facility would be re-opened for 30 days, starting on October 23.
The Chair thanked the IACHR representative for her presentation and recalled that at the CAJP meeting of October 18 the President of the IACHR had circulated the document on Principles and Best Practices with respect to the Protection of Persons Deprived of their Liberty in the Americas.
He also recalled that resolution 2283 also contained other mandates for the Permanent Council and the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs.
The representative of Mexico expressed his appreciation of the IACHR’s presentation on progress towards fulfillment of the various mandates. He pointed out the importance of that topic for his country and said he hoped it could be possible to comply with paragraph 6 of the resolution as soon as possible. He also expressed his appreciation of the extension of the deadline for comments.
The delegation of the United States said it would use that extension and that it was ready to work together with the IACHR in order to produce a precise document applicable to the different legal systems existing in the region. He also underscored the need for the text to ensure that each particular form of detention be governed by a specific law.
The delegation of Argentina thanked the IACHR representative for her presentation and asked when final approval of the document was expected. The representative of the Executive Secretariat of the IACHR replied that the Commission was hoping to receive as many contributions as possible in order to proceed to systematize them and incorporate the most relevant suggestions. She explained that the plan was to present the report in IACHR period of sessions to take place in March 2008, so that the plenary of the Commission could submit it for approval.
The delegation of Costa Rica also expressed its satisfaction with the work of the Rapporteurship and emphasized the importance its country attached to it. He voiced support for the seminar to be held in Buenos Aires and announced that the delegation would shortly be sending its comments.
3. Other business
The Chair gave a brief report on the visit by the Central American Council of Human Rights Attorneys (CCPDH) to the Chair of the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs on October 16, 2007. He mentioned the CCPDH’s request to formalize its relations with the OAS, especially the CAJP, given the role that resolution 2280 accords such organizations in the political bodies of the OAS. He said that the Council had been given the CAJP Work Plan so that it could evaluate which situations it would like to take part in and he added that the Council would receive an invitation to participate in the dialogue with the organs of the inter-American human rights system to be held in March 2008.
He announced that a report on the visit would be circulated shortly.
The alternate representative of Mexico, Mr. Alonso Martínez, reported to the delegations on the progress made by the informal working group–coordinated by him–to study the situation of the Inter-American Indian Institute. He described the meeting of October 5, 2007 at which the Director-General of the III had given a presentation on the Institute’s current situation. He mentioned, too, that the questionnaire to be sent to civil society organizations had been approved and that the Summits Secretariat was in charge of that. He announced that the next meeting of the group would be held once the results of the questionnaire were available.
For its part, the delegation of Argentina reported on activities being carried out to implement the mandates of resolution AG/RES. 2288, “Access to Public Information: Strengthening Democracy.” The delegate said that an internal work schedule had been drawn up and the idea was to be in a position to report to the states on specific progress made at the next meeting of the CAJP.
The Director of the Office of International Law added that the project sought to involve all departments working on topics related to access to public information. He said the plan was to distribute the questionnaire on best practices to the states and to civil society in mid-November. He added that the idea was to have an initial comprehensive document ready by February or March 2008. 

The Chair thanked the Director for his remarks and reminded everybody of the importance of access to public information for the preservation of democracy.
As there were no more speakers, the Chair proceeded to read out a letter sent by the Chair of the Working Group to Prepare the Draft American Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples, Ambassador Reynaldo Cuadros, Permanent Representative of Bolivia to the OAS. The letter was classified as CP/CAJP-2545/07 and had already been distributed to the delegations.
There being no further business to consider, the meeting was called to a close.
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